PRINCE GEORGE'S COUNTY COUNCIL
COMMITTEE REPORT
2023 Legislative Session

Reference  AppT.16-23
No.:
Draft No.: 1

Committee:  Health, Human Services, and Public Safety
Date: 06/15/2023

Action: FAV

REPORT: Favorable 5-0: Council Members, Dernoga, Burroughs, Blegay, Oriadha, Franklin

The Prince George’s County Health, Human Services, and Public Safety Committee convened
on Thursday, June 15, 2023, to consider appointments to the Commission on Fathers Men and
Boys. The Commission is a result of CB-9-2017, which established a Commission for Fathers,
Men and Boys as an advisory resource to the County Executive, County Council and the public
on issues and needs of fathers, men and boys within Prince George’s County. The commission
advocates policies and procedures that support issues concerning Father Men and Boys.

The Commission consists of thirteen (13) members.

All members of the Commission shall serve without compensation. Funds appropriated by the
County for use by the Commission will be used to offset expenditures of the Commission.

New appointees for consideration are; Ishaq M. Majeed, Manuel Pascual, Frederick J. Rogers,
Anthony B. Tilghman, and Robert F. Windley.

During the meeting Ms. Miriam Brewer, Office of the County Executive, introduced the
appointees and provided the committee with background information about each nominee: Ishag
M. Majeed, a resident of Cheverly is an IT professional with decades of experience and owns a
company. Manuel Pascual a resident of Oxon Hill, works as a property manager and currently
volunteers in the community. Frederick J. Rogers, a resident of Beltsville. He is a public service
professional with the United States Department of Justice. Mr. Rogers also served as a dean in
the education sector. Anthony B. Tilghman, is a resident of District Heights and an award-
wining photographer, author, and mentor. He is a multimedia educator at Montgomery College.
Robert F. Windley is a resident of Laurel and the founder and CEO of a media company.



Each nominee addressed the committee briefly and shared additional information about their
background and personal experiences that motivated them to serve.

During the committee meeting, members of the Council thanked the nominees for their
willingness to help and expressed the importance of mentors.

The Health Human Services and Public Safety Committee voted favorably 5-0.



